
SUMMARY 
 

NEUSE RIVER BASIN HYDROLOGIC MODEL 
PROJECT LAUNCH 

MEETING 
 

February 25, 2008 
512 N. Salisbury Street 

Archdale Building – Ground Floor Hearing Room 
Raleigh, North Carolina 

 
 
1. Tom Fransen opened the meeting at 10:05 AM and John Morris provided opening remarks. 
 
2. Brian McCrodden and Steve Nebiker presented the project scope and schedule. 
 
3. Sydney Miller led a discussion of the project budget and cost sharing structure . 

• The total project budget is $350,000. 
• The NC Division of Water Resources will fund 75% of the project, which is $262,500. 
• The remaining cost to be shared among the Potential Partners (the larger water users in 

the Neuse River Basin) is $87,500. 
• Potential Partners include: City of Creedmoor, City of Durham, City of Goldsboro, Town 

of Hillsborough, Johnston County, Neuse Regional WASA, Orange-Alamance WA, 
Progress Energy Carolinas, City of Raleigh, South Granville WASA, Town of 
Smithfield, City of Wilson, and Weyerhaeuser Company. 

• Stakeholders agreed that costs for each of the Potential Partners would be based on 
relative water use for calendar year 2007. 

• Each Potential Partner will provide its annual average day raw water withdrawal 
for calendar year 2007 to Sydney Miller. The Neuse Regional WASA will provide an 
estimate of its anticipated average day water withdrawal for its first year of 
operation. 

• Sydney Miller will send a revised project cost share table to all Potential Partners by 
February 29, 2008, provided Potential Partners send their water use data in a timely 
manner. 

• Stakeholders agreed that the NC Division of Water Resources would simply send 
invoices to the Potential Partners in July 2008 for each Potential Partner’s cost share 
amount. 

 
4. Tom Fransen presented the project’s organization. 

• Neelufa Sarwar will serve as the Division of Water Resources’ leader for the project. 
• Stakeholders are invited to appoint representatives to serve on the project’s Technical 

Review Committee (TRC). The TRC will provide guidance to the consultants in 
developing the model. 

• The next meeting of the full stakeholder group will not occur for another 8-12 months. 
 

5.  Tom Fransen adjourned the meeting at 11:30 AM. 
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